St. Berchmen's Altar Society

The Annual meeting of the St. John Berchmen's Altar Society was held Monday evening at the home of Mrs. Wm. Schelling. Twelve members recited the opening prayers led by Rev. Father Groulx. Laura Legault read the minutes of the previous meeting which were passed for adoption. Mrs. Todesco presented the treasurer's report for the year which showed a fair profit on the bingos this year but the coffee shop and pop bar showed a definite loss in

its operation of several dollars. The last bingo of the season will be held on the 18th of the month but the home bingos will continue throughout the season. Mrs. Leo Legault and Mrs. Todesco reported that the Derby draws were progressing well to date. Mrs. Todesco relinquished her position of treasurer of the organization. Her report showed a satisfactory cash balance to begin the new year's activities by the organization.

The parish's annual picnic will be held in August at Wardrope park. Tentitive plans were discussed at serving homemade beans, blueberry pie, rolls etc. A convener will be appointed at the next meeting for the event. Races and contests will be on the program and probably a ball game.

Father Groulx gave a report on another delivery of pews for the church in the near future. The question of making an outdoor entrance with a trap door cover to the church basement was discussed

and Father Groulx will be making inquiries about same. Arrangements are to be made of engaging someone to cut the grass on the President - Doris Lechurch property.

Following adjournment, Rev. Father Groulx presided for the election of the officers for 1983-84. The results were as follows:

gault - re-elected. First vice - Gail Bain re-elected. Second vice - Anna Ray Secretary - Laura Legault - re-elected. Treasurer - Beverly Legault

The next meeting will be held at Mrs. Freda Gerow's home, in June. Following closing prayers Mrs. Schelling served coffee and cake.



Dr. Bram Adey presents Helen Brooks with a certificate honouring her for twenty five years of dedicated service with the Terrace Bay Cancer Society.

E.W. (Ted) Paget

Major Appliance

Repairs

Servicing done in your own home on:

Ranges, Washers, Dryers, Dishwashers,

Bill Campbell Electric

824-2743

or 824-2574

Fridges, & Electric Hot Water Tanks.

B.Sc., B.Ed., LL.B. **Barrister & Solicitor**

SIMCOE PLAZA Terrace Bay, Ontario Tel: 825-9379

Changes in deer hunting

Deer seasons in many areas of Ontario will be longer this year due to an increase in the deer population, Natural Resources Minister Alan Pope said today. "The increase is due to my ministry's deer management initiatives as well as favourable weather conditions," Mr. Pope said. "Deer sightings have increased significantly in the last two years and small deer yards that have not been used for many years are once again occupied."

In wildlife management units (WMU) in the Parry Sound, Muskoka and Haliburton areas, the 1983 season will be two weeks long

instead of one week. In several other WMUs, the season will open earlier. The seasons in WMUs 7A, 7B, 9A, 9B and 11A will open October 8 - one week earlier than last year for both resident and non-resident hunters. In WMUs 12A, 12B, 13, 14 and 21A, the deer season will open from one week to 10 days earlier than last year, depending on the unit. There is no non-resident season in these five units.

There is a new archery season in WMU 55 from November 21 to November 26 for residents and non-residents. There is a new archery season for residents only in WMUs 61 and 62 from October 17 to November 6 and from November 20 to December 11. In WMUs 63 and 64, the archery season will be from October 17 to November 6, preceding the gun sea-The Manitoulin Island

gun season will be open from November 21 to November 24 and all hunters must have written permission from appropriate landowners. Anyone wishing to hunt anterless deer must purchase a deer licence then complete and return the attached antlerless deer tag application to the ministry's Wildlife Survey and

Records Section, Wildlife Branch, Queen's Park by 5 p.m., July 20,

The deadline last year was July 31 and some hunters forgot to mail in their applications. Deer hunters will not be advised directly by mail to apply for antlerless deer tags as they were in 1980 and 1981.

Hunters wishing to hunt in a controller deer hunt should contact the appropriate ministry district office. All hunters are advised to check the hunting summary regulations for opening dates in their hunting

Gan FBDBhelp

Financial assistance Management counselling Management training Information on government programs for business

MARG MONEY

one of our representatives will be at

TERRACE BAY — SCHREIBER

Monday, May 16th, 1983

Please call our Thunder Bay Office to make an appointment:

Zenith 75080

If you require financing to start, modernize or expand your business and are unable to obtain it elsewhere on reasonable terms and conditions or if you are interested in the FBDB management services of counselling and training or wish information on government programs available for your business, talk to our representative.



P.O. Box 878, 905 Victoria Ave. E. Thunder Bay, Ontario P7C 4X7

Opening new doors to small business.

NOTICE

RESIDENTS OF SCHREIBER



SPRING CLEAN-UP

May 9 - 27, 1983

The Municipal Council requests your co-operation in making a general clean-up of the town during the period May 9-27. Residents are urged to clean up their premises of all waste material and debris, in an effort to make our town presentable to visitors and credit to the community.

Please have your scrap metal separated from your regular debris.



For pick up of debris, call

824-2712.

A.J. Gauthier Clerk-Treasurer Township of Schreiber

Holy Angels School

continued from page 1

and staff at an assembly held Friday afternoon.

A spokesperson for the school said, "We would like to thank all those who contributed to help make our Tea and Cystic Fibrosis Fund raising a success, especially Mr. W. Malcolm and Palm Dairies, Costa's Foodateria and the Schreiber Foodmarket.

The students of St. Martin's School in Terrace Bay kicked off the Terrace Bay Kinsmen's Cystic Fibrosis campaign on Thursday afternoon by donating a cheque for \$375.00 to the Terrace Bay Kinsmen CF Chairman Duncan MacKay. The Grade Five class at the Terrace Bay Public School also raised about \$75.00 on Friday afternoon by holding a popcorn sale.